CITY OF FORT WRIGHT, KENTUCKY COUNCIL MEETING

MARCH 03, 2015 - 6:00PM

Mayor Hatter opened the meeting at 6:00PM with the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence. The following members answered roll call, Mr. Mike Hoerlein, Mr. Adam Feinauer, Mr. Bernie Wessels, Mr. Joe Averdick, Mr. Dave Abeln and Mr. Scott Wall. Also present for the meeting were City Administrator Gary Huff, Attorney Kyle Winslow, Fire/EMS Chief Steve Schewe, Police Chief Dan Kreinest, Public Works Director Tim Maloney and City Clerk Joyce Woods. City Attorney Todd McMurtry was unavailable for this meeting.

Citizen Comments

None

Approval of Minutes

Motion by Mr. Hoerlein, second by Mr. Feinauer to approve the minutes of the 02/04/15 Council Meeting. All members voting in favor, no one opposed. Motion passed.

Motion by Mr. Wessels, second by Mr. Feinauer to approve the minutes of the 02/18/15 Caucus Meeting. All members voting in favor, no one opposed. Motion passed.

Second Reading Ordinance 01-15 - Stage I Development Plan - GBC Design - Chick-Fil-A

Mr. Winslow read this Ordinance in summary. This Ordinance approves a proposed Stage I Development Plan, for an approximate 1.9 acre area located at the west side of Madison Pike, between Orphanage Road and Highland Pike.

Motion by Mr. Feinauer, second by Mr. Wessels to approve. Roll call vote taken, Feinauer, Wessels, Hoerlein, Averdick, Abeln and Wall voting in favor, no one opposed. Motion passed.

Second Reading Ordinance 03-15 – Adopting a Supplement to the Code of Ordinances of the City of Fort Wright

Mr. Winslow read this Ordinance in summary. All ordinances are up to date and are online. Motion by Mr. Abeln, second by Mr. Feinauer to approve. Roll call vote taken, Abeln, Feinauer, Hoerlein, Wessels, Wall and Averdick voting in favor, no one opposed. Motion passed.

Guardian Angel Sculpture

Scott Wall updated Council on the progress of the sculpture that will be dedicated on March 28th at 2:00PM. He advised he received drawings from Greg Wyatt with 3 walkways, an inner plaza of pavers and existing outer plaza. The Association that Mr. Wyatt is associated with will pay for the sculpture, pavers and work and insulation on the pavers. The balance of the City's donation will pay for the pedestal and bronze nameplates. This will be something to be proud and a lot of work has gone into this project.

Administrator Report

Mr. Huff reported on April 18th there will a cleanup day in Fort Wright. We will have more information in The Top of the Hill News and on the website.

Would like to schedule a Finance Committee meeting for next week on Tuesday, March 3rd at 7:30AM, to look at Draft #1 of the upcoming budget.

A significant snowstorm is expected on Wednesday, and will probably be a snow emergency called for Fort Wright.

Police Chief Dan Kreinest reported that if there is a snow emergency, cars will be cited if parked on city streets.

February was a quiet month, except for traffic accidents, which could have been caused by the snow.

Public Works Director Tim Maloney reported that we have plenty of salt and equipment is holding up.

City Clerk Joyce Woods reminded everyone of daylight savings time early Sunday morning, check clocks and smoke detectors.

Dave Hatter, Mayor

Joyce Woods, City Clerk

Attest: